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Introduction
his document recaps the major accomplishments 

achieved by the Central Connecticut Economic Devel-

opment Alliance in implementing its CEDS. This report 

covers the period from January 1st, 2012 through December 31st, 

2012. The CEDS was approved by the EDA on January 17th, 2012. 

General Overview 

The Region made considerable progress in implementing its 

CEDS. Attendance at committee meetings was good, with a 

quorum achieved at every meeting. Attendance did decline after 

the CEDS was completed, but has picked up again. Attendance 

by municipal staff was above 70% while attendance by non-

governmental members was more sporadic. 

CCRPA staff and members of the committee had meetings with 

numerous stakeholders throughout the state and region. The 

agency coordinated its actions with the Hartford-Springfield 

Economic Partnership (a bi-state organization affiliated with a 

HUD-DOT-EPA Sustainable Communities Initiative project). 

CCRPA staff attended their monthly meetings, contributed to 

their business surveys, and attended their events. Members of 

the committee also met with DECD staff to discuss projects, as 

well as members of the Connecticut General Assembly. 

Meetings with the private sector were frequent. Members of the 

committee, and staff at CCRPA, attended numerous chamber of 

commerce meetings. Staff and committee members also inter-

faced with real estate professionals and other economic devel-

opment professionals on a regular basis. 

Funding 

The region redoubled its efforts to obtain grant funding for pro-

jects related to economic development. Final approval of fund-

ing for the CT Fastrak (a bus rapid transit project) was secured 

and construction began. This project will provide fast access to 

Hartford. It will also create thousands of construction jobs. New 

Britain also obtained funding for a transit oriented development 

pilot project. 

CCRPA applied for and obtained a grant to support agriculture 

through the expansion of farmers markets. A grant was obtained 

to enhance GIS data, allowing for more accurate site and real es-

tate information.  

As discussed in more detail later in this report, Central Connect-

icut State University’s Institute for Training and Business Devel-

opment obtained private funding to expand its business assis-
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tance programs on a “University Center” model. This program 

has already helped numerous businesses access LEAN process 

improvements and write better business plans. 

CCRPA also applied for and obtained a grant to fund a disaster 

resiliency planning effort. This grant, from the Economic Devel-

opment Administration, will help the region better understand 

its vulnerabilities and work to overcome them. Hurricane Irene 

caused significant damage to businesses and the region’s trans-

portation network. Through this planning process, a plan will be 

put in place to mitigate future impacts. 

 

 




